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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 22 November 2012 commencing at 
4.00pm in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend 
all Council meetings. 

 

COUNCIL WORKS 
Construction works are continuing on Gnowangerup-
Tambellup Rd, with formation works underway for 
the widening and resealing of a 4.0km stretch.  The 
maintenance graders are currently working in the  
mid-eastern section of the Shire, heading towards the 
southern end.  If the graders have not yet been along 
your road, we ask for your patience.  Drivers are 
asked to slow down and take care when passing 
through road works. 

BROOMEHILL ARCHIVE REPOSITORY 
The Broomehill Archive Repository project is  
progressing, with the tender for construction works 
advertised in October.  Works at the Broomehill Shire 
Office will commence once the tender process is  
completed.  This will involve the refurbishing of the 
office space to allow for records storage.  The  
reception and library areas will be relocated within 
the building to provide better access for the public, 
while also making the best use of the available space. 
 

Prior to the start of construction works, all services  at 
the Broomehill Office, and Siegrid, will relocate to the 
Broomehill Hall for a six month period.  This will mean 
the Hall will be unavailable for hire until the works 
are completed.  We apologise for any inconvenience 
this may cause. 
 

We will continue to provide updates to the  
community as the project progresses. 

HIDDEN TREASURES OF THE GREAT SOUTHERN - 
BLOOM FESTIVAL - BROOMEHILL COMMUNITY 

PLANTING DAY 
….and what a day it was!  On Saturday October 13 
around 50 members of the community (including an 
enthusiastic group of kids) turned out to work with 
Aaron East to plant the garden between the  
Broomehill Hall and the Broomehill Hotel.  Around 5 
hours, 1100 plants, 200 square metres of turf, and a 
mountain of garden soil later, the job was complete, 
leaving Aaron to supervise a small group to install the 
reticulation.  The results were spectacular, and a 
credit to all who participated.  Thank you one and all.  
Photos are included in this issue of BT Times. 
 

To capture the project Aaron installed a time lapse 
camera in the vicinity of the site. This camera  
captured an image of the project every 20 seconds, 
and when compiled, will replay at 20 images per  
second.  Those people who registered on the day 
with their email address will receive a copy of the file  
directly from Aaron, and we hope to be able to post it 
on the Shire’s website for the community to view.   
The garden project was funded by Royalties for  
Regions - Country Local Government Fund. 
 

Following the efforts of the planting, many went 
home to rest and relax (or revive…!), to return that 
evening for the second part of the event - the  
community BBQ and movie night.  Unfortunately the 
windy conditions saw the movie shift into the Hall; 
however this did not dampen the enthusiasm of 
those attending. Bean bags, camp chairs and sleeping 
bags were the order of the evening, with everyone 
enjoying the movie. 
 

This event was a great example of members of the 
Broomehill community coming together for a single 
purpose, and we look forward to more opportunities 
for events such as these to be held. 

RESTRICTED AND PROHIBITED BURNING PERIOD 
All residents are advised the PROHIBITED burning 
period commences on 1 NOVEMBER 2012 and  
continues through until 14 FEBRUARY 2013 inclusive.  
The lighting of fires during this period is prohibited. 
For further information contact the Shire Office or 
your nearest Fire Control Officer. 

HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS  
As we move into the harvest period, residents are 
reminded the Harvest Ban Hotline number for the 
whole Shire is 98251042.  The service provides  
up-to-date information seven days a week. 
 

Harvest and Vehicle Movement bans are broadcast 
over ABC radio and RadioWest 1071 as they are  
implemented.  The Shire also has in place a Harvest 
Ban SMS service for residents.  If you would like to 
register to receive notification of harvest bans by 
SMS, (or if you are currently registered but your  
mobile number has changed), please contact Pam at 
the Shire office for details to be updated. 
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Goodbye and good 
luck to Paul and 

Donna Blows who 
have relocated to  

Albany. 

From Councillors and Staff,  
Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup 

 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

 

Change of Ordinary Meeting Date 

 

Members of the public are hereby notified that the next Ordinary meeting of Council will be held on 

Thursday 22 November 2012 in the Tambellup Council Chambers commencing at 4.00pm. 

 

JM TREZONA 

Chief Executive Officer 

CAT ACT 2011 
Did you know……..  That the Cat Act 2011 is being 
implemented, with Phase 1 effective from 1  
November 2012.  Phase 1 deals mainly with the  
regulations of the Act provides for Local Governments 
to establish the procedures required to administer 
the Act.  Phase 2, which will impact on all cat owners, 
becomes effective from 1 November 2013.  From this 
date, all cats will be required to be registered with 
the shire in the same manner as dogs are currently, 
and microchipped. 
 

Mt Barker Veterinary Clinic has kindly offered to  
conduct a cat microchipping clinic in Tambellup, at a 
date to be determined.  They have advised the cost 
for this will be $64 per cat. 
 

At this stage we are looking to determine 
whether there is sufficient interest in  
conducting the clinic.  If you would like to 
take advantage of this opportunity please 
contact Danice at the Shire (ph 98253555) 
by Friday 16 November. 
 

Mt Barker Veterinary Clinic also offers a cat  
sterilisation/microchipping package.  This includes 
health check, sterilisation and microchipping, with 
the cost of microchipping discounted to $30.  This  
package will not be available at the Tambellup clinic.  
Please phone Mt Barker Vet Clinic on 98511177 for 
more information.  

DOG OWNERS – REGISTRATIONS ARE NOW DUE 
All dog registrations were due for renewal at 31st  
October each year.  If you own a dog then your dog 
MUST be registered and MUST be contained on your 
property.  If you are in a public place your dog MUST 
be on a leash unless it is in a designated dog exercise 
area.   
 

Under the Dog Act 1976 if you look after someone 
else’s dog, you are responsible for its actions.  Dogs 
found wandering that are not wearing a registration 
tag and your name and address will be impounded 
and fines will be charged. 
 

Notifications have been sent to owners of dogs with 
registration expiring in 2012.  Payment for  
re-registration can be made at either the Broomehill 
or Tambellup office.  Please contact Siegrid at the 
Shire for more information. 

** Be a responsible dog owner ** 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council 
Committee meeting are available at the Shire  
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community 
Resource Centre, for perusal.  These documents are 
available in alternative formats, on request, for  
people with a disability. 
Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by 
browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on 
the “Our Shire” tab. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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COMFORT QUILTS AGAINST CANCER  

MORNING TEA 
 

AT THE TAMBELLUP CRC 

10 am 5th December 2012 
 

Come along for a Morning tea (gold coin donation) and find out 

what Comfort Quilts against Cancer is all about.  Bring your 

friends and neighbours, door prize to be won and a raffle on the 

day. 
 

Please RSVP to the Tambellup CRC on 98251177 or Threads On 

Line 98251542 mobile 0477812672 by Friday 30th November. 

 

Jewelpani and  

Phoenix Trading 

Invite you to a shopping day 

On Friday 30 November 2012 

TA Town Hall Meeting Room 

From 9am—4.30pm 

Come and stock up on cards, wrapping paper 

or notebooks and gift boxes on the Phoenix 

Trading stand or purchase some jewellery, 

sarongs, bags and small gifts on the Jewelpani 

tables. 

Happy Christmas Shopping 

Kristy 0417 986 653, Rhonda 0428 258 275 

 

Clean out your cupboards, garage, etc. ready for Christmas and sell 
your unused treasurers at a  

Garage sale/Market day  
to be held on Saturday 1

st
 December, 9am – 12pm, in the  

Broomehill CWA grounds and rooms, 42 India St. Stalls $5.00.  

Inquiries:  Carole 98241354 or 0488944416. 
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Broomehill Historical Society 
Our next meeting will be held on Thursday 1st 
November at 10am in the Museum office.  
Membership fees are Individual - $3.00 and  
Family - $5.00. Community members are most 
welcome to come and join us help preserve our 
history. 
Inquiries to Ernest Chapman – 98241378 or 
Carole – 98241354 or 0488944416 or email 
broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com. 

Broomehill Anglican church  
Annual Carol Service 

Sunday 9th December  
at 7pm. 

 
 
Apologises for such an early date this year.  
Enquiries to Ern Chapman 98241378 

Broomehill Museum and  
Historical society, we are in the 
progress of  assessing the heavy 

equipment in the machinery shed.  
Records at this time are  
incomplete, anyone with  

knowledge of  these items would 
they please contact Ern Chapman 

on 98241378, many thanks.  

Catholic Churches Mass Timetable  
Our Lady of Fatima, Broomehill – Saturday 10th 
November at 6pm. 
Saint Michaels, Tambellup – Saturday 3rd & 17th 
November at 6pm. 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church 
Services Times 

November 11th 9.30am 
November 25th 9.30am 
All Welcome 

 

Card afternoons are held every Wednesday 

afternoon in Tambellup 

PLACE: Tambellup CWA Hall 

TIME: 1.30pm to 4.00pm or later 

COST: $3.00 

Games played are Bridge, Bolivia, Frustration 

and others, or please bring your own. 

EVERYBODY WELCOME 

For more info, ring Len King on 9825 1135. 

 

7 weeks til Christmas 

BROOMEHILL GOLF 

CLUB 

NOTICE OF AGM 

The Broomehill Golf Club hereby gives  

notice of their upcoming AGM Meeting 

to be held  on Monday 12th November, 2012 

at 8pm 

At The Broomehill Complex 
 

All members are invited to attend. 

 

mailto:broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com


 

                                                                                    BT TIMES                                                                                        7                                                                               
  

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
 

Expression of Interest - Removal of Storm Damage Debris 
 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is seeking formal expressions of interest from contractors to assist 
with the cleanup of its road verges from the storm damage in June 2012 which has been declared a 
natural disaster under the Western Australia Natural Disaster Relief and Recovery Arrangements 
(WANDRRA). 
 
The Shire is seeking removal and restoration of local road reserve verges from fallen trees and limbs. 
This process will involve cutting material to appropriate length, extraction from the road verge, carting 
to nominated holding sites, and disposal by burning wind rows at the appropriate time.  Further  
information on the project is available by contacting Glen Brigg on 0418 955 642. 
 
A pro forma response form is available from the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup by contacting Louise 
Cristinelli on 9825 3555.   
 
Closing date for submissions is 4.00pm, Thursday 15 November, 2012 
 
JOANNE TREZONA 
Chief Executive Officer 
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Tambellup Show - Dog Jump 2012 
This year‘s dog jump competition at the Tambellup Show was, again, a great competition.  Fine  

conditions and a state of the art new stadium, made for an exciting day climbing over the wandoo. 

Nine dogs from seven stables answered Jim Hull‘s call, with Courtenay Lockyer and ―Maestro‖ arriving 

a short time later for a quick, growly cameo.  Phil the truckie, after a few years off, was back with 

―Woogie‖, as too was Brian and Megan Taylor with the very entertaining ―Chipper‖. 

In from Rolling Acres and making their dog jump debut, were Winton Nazzari and ―Ben‖, whilst Colin 

Kingston ducked home, whistled once, and along came ―Stubbie‖, ―Max‖ and ―Jessie‖!   

Matt Groves and his very durable dog ―TJ‖ were again in the thick of the action until around the 1.83m 

(6ft) mark at which point the jump came down to dog on dog with Colin‘s ―Stubbie‖ and Brad King‘s 

―Millie‖ going board for board, until at 2.29m (7ft 6in) ―Millie‖ went clear.   

In a dramatic and exciting finale, the wall was then built straight up to 2.62m (8ft 7in) for ―Millie‖ to 

attempt to break the existing jump record.  Alas, this was not to be.  ―Millie‖ now joins ―Stubbie‖ and 

Luke Oliver‘s ―Charlie‖ as recent 2 time winners of the dog jump competition. 

Thank you to Jim Hull, again for his insightful commentary, to the Tambellup Agricultural Society, and 

to Holly, Jamie and Landmark Tambellup for their continued wonderful support. 

 

Dog on Tambellup! - Justin Taylor 
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PARVOVIRUS SEASON-

PROTECT YOUR DOG!! 
Kojonup Veterinary Hospital is coming to Tambellup for a  

vaccination clinic so you can protect you beloved pooch from this  

highly contagious virus. 
What is it? Parvovirus attacks the lining of gastrointestinal tract of the dog causing them to become 

very lethargic. Vomiting and bloody diarrhoea are indications of this virus, along with it being very  

painful for them.  

How is it transmitted?   Parvovirus is highly contagious and is easily picked up by oral or nasal  

transmission. This can occur in a large number of ways: from direct contact with bloody diarrhoea 

from an infected dog to being walked into your home on your shoes. So even if your dog doesn‘t leave 

your home you can bring it home!! Parvovirus is extremely resistant and can last in the environment 

for up to 3 years with normal household cleaners unable to kill the virus  

How is it treated? This deadly virus can kill your loved family pet in a matter of days. There is no ‗cure‘, 

just supportive care, which includes keeping them hydrated, keeping electrolytes balanced, stopping 

vomiting, keeping pain under control and being quarantined away from other dogs. This can be very 
costly at $1500 to $3000; however this is preventable with vaccination. 

 

Vaccinations at a reduced price!!!!!!! 

In Tambellup  

Tuesday 6th November 

11am-2pm 

In the car park opposite the shire 

Call the vet clinic for prices and more info: 98311666 

 

CAT MICROCHIPPING CLINIC 
 

In response to the introduction of the Cat Act 2011 

on 1 November 2012, Mt Barker Vet Clinic is  

proposing to conduct a CAT MICROCHIPPING 

clinic in Tambellup on a date to be determined.   

 

The cost for microchipping will be $64.   

 

If you are interested in taking up this  

opportunity please contact Danice at the 

Shire on 98253555 by Friday 16 November.   

 

If there is enough support we will work with Mt 

Barker Vet Clinic to organise the day. 

 

Also available - Cat Sterilisation/Microchipping  

package.  Includes health check, sterilisation and  

discounted microchipping.  Please contact Mt Barker 

Vet Clinic direct on 98511177 for more information. 
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DIGITAL TELEVISION SWITCHOVER 
 

On 25 June 2013, analog free-to-air TV signals will be switched off in Country WA and replaced with 

digital signals. If you are not digital ready by this time or choose not to do anything, you will no longer 
have the access to receive free-to-air television. 

 

HOW TO PREPARE FOR DIGITAL TELEVISION 

 Convert your existing analog TV using a digital set top box or digital TV recorder (converts 

digital signals back to analog) 

 Upgrade to a TV with a built in digital tuner 

Most antennas should work after the digital switchover, if you receive good analog signal, you will most 

likely receive good digital signal, however some old antennas may need to be replaced or new cable 

connections may need to be installed. 

 

GOVERNMENT FUNDING SCHEME‘S 

The Australian Government is funding two schemes to help the public with the switchover 

Household Assistance Scheme 

Satellite Subsidy Scheme 

To find out if you qualify and/or further information on these schemes, visit the Digital Switchover 

Taskforce website www.digitalready.gov.au 

 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION ON THE DIGITAL TELEVISION SWITCHOVER 

Visit www.australia.gov.au/digitalready 

 

 Call toll free within Australia 1800 20 10 13 

 

 Translating & Interpreting Service 131 450 

 

 TTY service 1800 55 56 77 

 

For Sale 

Holden Zafira 2003 
7 seater 

Registered next 6 
months 

$8,000.00  
Mob: 0427241123  

http://www.digitalready.gov.au
http://www.australia.gov.au/digitalready
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LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1995 

 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

Proposed Local Law 

 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup proposes to make the following Local Law: 

 

Removal of Refuse, Rubbish and Disused Materials Local Law 

Purpose: To provide for the clearing of refuse, rubbish or disused material from land 

within the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup. 

Effect:  To control the keeping and storage of refuse, rubbish and disused materials on 

land throughout the Shire, and require the removal of such to reduce hazards and any adverse 

affects on health, comfort or convenience of the inhabitants of the district. 

 

A copy of the proposed local law may be inspected at or obtained from the Shire Offices at 46-48 
Norrish Street, Tambellup and 30360 Great Southern Highway Broomehill between 8.30am and 

4.30pm Monday to Friday. 

 

Written submission on the proposed local law may be made to the Chief Executive Officer, 46-48 

Norrish Street Tambellup 6320 by 4.30pm on Friday 14 December 2012. 

 

JM TREZONA 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 

Great Southern Art Trail 

Round-up 
 

Local Artist Debbie Cristinelli, Anna Wright, 

Rosemary Thorn, Mary Leonhardt, Gisela 

Pinero, Alison Hankinson from the  

Tambellup gathered a collection of 52 

pieces ranging from Pottery, Photography 

and Mixed Media, hosted by local business 

Henry Jones Winery & Cafe, Broomehill. The 

Great Southern Art Tail ran for a period of 2 

week and now is extending the exhibition 

for the month of November. 

 

Thank you to the Henry Jones Winery & Cafe 

for hosting our exhibition and the Tambellup 

CRC centre for the support of our printing of 

invites and promotional flyers.  BIG Thank 

you to the 55+ people from both Broomehill 

and Tambellup communities for your  

support in attending our very relaxed and 

enjoyable “Opening Night” in such a busy 

time. 

 

CALL FOR EXPRESSION OF INTEREST –  

FITNESS INSTRUCTOR/PERSONAL 

TRAINER 
 

The Shire of Katanning - Katanning Leisure Centre, is  

looking for an enthusiastic person who is interested 

in building a career in the fitness industry. The person 

will need to show a desire to build knowledge in the 

industry, work with current trends, develop personal 

training clients, and introduce functional fitness small 

group training. If you already have the required  

qualifications being a Certificate 3 and 4 in Health and 

Fitness or have the desire to obtain these  

qualifications and become part of an enthusiastic  

fitness team, please express your interest in writing 

to: Sam Davis   

Shire of Katanning 

PO Box 130 

KATANNING WA 6317 

Expressions Close: 20 November 2012, 5:00pm   

If you have any queries or would like more  

information regarding this call for expressions of  

interest, please contact Andrea Salmond, Leisure 

Centre Manager by phone: (08) 9821 4399 or via 

email: klcmanager@katanning.wa.gov.au 

 

mailto:klcmanager@katanning.wa.gov.au
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At the recent wind-up dinner at the Golf 
Club, the Men's champion , Shane Woods 

and Ladies champion Kate Sheridan. 
 

The president reported on a successful year 
and made special mention of the work done 
by Eva Taylor (afternoon teas) and Bill Lay 

(mowing). 
 

The Club's AGM will be held in March next 
year and there are vacancies that need  

filling for the club to be successful. 

Tambellup Golf Club  

Broomehill Golf Club 
 

Mens A Grade 
Champion Winner 

 

Charles Russell 
See page 17for full details. 

 TRIFECTOR 

WINNER 
 

Damien Boyle 

(watched closely by 

father Don Boyle)  

Winner of the 2012 

Alexandra Merino 

Shears in New Zealand 

 
Write up page 16 

 

Opening 
Night for the 

Great  
Southern Art 

Trail,  
Broomehill  
exhibition. 

 

Caravan Club 

State Rally 

October 2012 

Tambellup 

Oval 

135 vans. 

Photo credits to Allan Willmott and his  brother Rob, who 
was hanging on by his bootstraps through all Allan’s  

spectacular aerial manoeuvres!! 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP 

MAINTENANCE GRADING MAP 

 

Tambellup  

Playgroup 

Holiday River Ride 

 

Peoples Choice  Prize Winners 
Photography Section at  
2012 Tambellup Show 

Natalie Nazzari 
Childrens Section 

Bev  Taylor 
Adults Section 
(A sequence of 3) 

 

Tambellup Lions Club 

Presentation of the new Care Alert System 

L-R Gus Roosendahl, Dot Lockyer, Trevor Prout 
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Broomehill Historical Notes 
Quite a few years ago Shirley MacDonald began to work through the diaries 
of her Grandfather, Thomas Norrish (TN) which he wrote when he first came 
to Eticup to take up farming and the diaries of William Henry Graham (WHG) 
who was also one of the first pioneers of the Eticup district. Shirley collated all 
the information both in alphabetical and chronological order. There are many 
wonderful pieces of information and anecdotes in these diaries and we are 
proud to share them with the community each month. 

Shearers and Shearing -  TN’s shearing teams at Goblup 
were –  
1879 – George Norrish, Alf Nelson, James and Thomas 
Knapp, James Kelly, George Whitton, Thomas smart, John 
King. 
1880 – John and Henry Young, James and Thomas Knapp, 
Edwin Palmer, Jack king, George Whitton, James Collins, 
Ben Robins, Elijah ford, John Griffen, Donovan (Humphrey 
or Edward), James Deverall, Alex Armstrong. 
1881 – Thomas and James Knapp, John , Harry and An-
drew Young, John Croker, George Whitton, Fred Baker, 
Thomas Quinn, John Griffen, Ben Robins. They shore 8 480 
sheep in 18 days. 
1882 -  John and Andrew Young, John Arber, Rudolph 
Krakouer, Enoch Taylor, Thomas Ford, George Whitton, 
John Griffen, Paddy Armstrong, A. McDougall and Johnny. 
Fred Williams, Jack and James Ford started 3 days after the 
others. They shore 9 347 sheep in 24 days. 
1883 – Fred Williams, Jack Wagstaff, Nat Nelson, James 
Ford, Nella, Donovan, Griffen, Whitton, William Kelly, John 
Herbert and Johnny. A young man Named Brown took Nat 
Nelson’s place but went down with the measles 3 days later. 
Fred Williams accompanied TN to Garrity’s with the trap to 
get the cask of rum for the shearing. They shore 9 884 
sheep. Shearers had their farewell supper on the 30th  
October. Singing and dancing until 12 o’clock but well  
behaved.  
1886 – Ben Robins, John Griffen, Johnny, Dan Rooney, 
Chas Ward, Jack Loand, George Norrish jnr, 3 natives. 
Johnny left to go horse hunting with Finefellow and Patrick 
Carmody took his place. 
1888 – Joe Scott, Ed Carr, Ed Offer, Jack and James Ford, 
J Betteridge, Martin Carrotts, Antony Sylva, George Norrish 
jnr. 
1890 – Shearers included Sam Baggs, and J White. On 8th 
November George Norrish Jnr and his cousin John Norrish 
went to Pootenup by train to shear Henderson’s 
(Anderson’s?) flock. 
1891 –  J Betteridge, Thomas Betteridge, Thomas Buirchell, 
P Heady, Charlie Baggs, R & F Knapp. 
1892 – James Annice, Joe Mooney, Perry, George Buirchell, 
Frank Knapp, Sam Baggs, Cockram, Ben Gaylor, TN’s sons 
Richard and George. 
1893 – Two Fitzpatrick brothers, George Norrish, William 
Langton, R Knapp and several Chinese. 
1895 – Shearers included Charlie Baggs, James Fitzpatrick, 
George Norrish and J Tunney. 
Sheep Sales -  At Chipper’s sale on 1st July 1880, Cornwall 
bought most of the sheep at 10/- per head, ewes and lambs 
10/9; J Hassell 300 ewes in lamb at 9/6; W Grover 201  
rubbishy lambs at 3/6d. In December 1888 Mrs Rogers 
bought from TN culls at 8/- and 3 for killing at 7/-. In  
December 1892 Climie paid TN 12/6 for wethers. In January 
1893, Desterlaqua, the butcher at Albany, agreed to take 
animals fit for butchering at 12/6 and the following week TN 
sent a truck load of 84 to Albany to Mr Wise. (Was he 
Desterlaqua’s manager or slaughterman?). TN made regular 
consignments to Wise/Wiese in February, March and April, 
usually 80 to 84 animals in each truckload. On 14th April 
1893 TN sold some of his own sheep at Majidup to Goblup 
Estate – 400 ewes at 10/- and 100 tags at 8/-. In May  
Delaney bought four Goblup sheep at 12/- each. In April 
1895 R.E Beeck bought Goblup sheep at 13/- per head but 
TN thought that 12/6 would have been a fairer price. 

Lions Club Tambellup 
  
The Lions Club is looking at replacing the Fox 
Alarms which have been in service for quite a 
number of years with the Care Alert telephone 
based system. 
 
The advantage of the new system is that a person 
carries the device, usually around there neck, and 
it can be activated if they are within 50 or so  
metres from their phone. 
 
The first unit was presented to Dot Lockyer  
recently by Club President Gus Roosendahl and 
Secretary Trevor Prout. 

 

KATANNING & DISTRICTS 
GARDEN CLUB. 

 

Fay & Adrian Roocke invited our club to their 
home and garden for our October meeting. 
Adrian handed out sheets naming his trees and 
shrubs & had numbers painted on the ground to 
correspond with those on the sheet, what a great 
idea. 
 

The shrubs , (mostly natives) were in flower  
creating a beautiful display. In addition to the 
many shrubs, Fay has a shade house with a  
varied array of plants including, orchids in flower, 
a vegetable garden is also part of their extensive 
garden. Fay & Adrian are not members so we 
were very privileged to be able to visit their  
garden, not to mention the beautiful afternoon tea 
that was provided. Thank you both from us all. 
It was great to have Sue Wheatley in attendance, 
Sue is a life member but now lives in Busselton. 
 

Competition winners for the month were: Floral 
Art: 1. Helen Bingil, 2. Gerry Watson, 3. Renee 
Trott. FLOWERS: l. Bess Parrott, 2. Ailsa  
Thomas, 3. Gerry Watson. TREE or SHRUB : l. 
Bess Parrott, 2. Ailsa Thomas, 3. Bess Parrott. 
MY BEST: Irene Matthews, 2.Bess Parrot. 3. 
Bess Parrot. POT PLANT: 1. Ailsa Thomas, 2. 
Ailsa Thomas. The raffle was won by Renee 
Trott. 
 

Gerry's garden hints; fertilize bulbs as they die 
down, to get good results next year, feed hibiscus 
little and often through till may, move fuchsias to 
get early morning sun, continue feeding roses. 
 

The November meeting will be at my home 
(Ailsa's) 40 Amber street, on November 13th at 
1.30pm,members and visitors welcome. 
 

Till next month. cheers. Ailsa. 
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Otago Daily Times, New Zealand – Tuesday 9 October 2012 

Australian shearer cleans up on Saturday, back on the job today 
It will be business as usual today for triple New Zealand Merino Shearing champion Damien Boyle, who will be back in the 

shed, but this time no trophies are at stake. 

The Western Australian farmer won his third successive open title on Saturday night, at the 51st fine wool shearing  

championship, staged over two days, in Alexandra. 

Boyle and his family have been long-time supporters of the event, competing for the past 15 years. 

"It's really a big thrill to win this. It's the only merino shearing championship in the country and that's what I do. I'm not a 

crossbred shearer at all." 

Boyle (35) lined up against five New Zealanders in the final and finished almost seven points clear of his next rival, Chris 

Vickers, of Palmerston. 

"Everything just came right, eh. 

"It felt comfortable and I just tried to be clean and quick." 

Within six hours of arriving home, stepping off a plane at midnight, he planned to be back in the shearing shed. The family 

farms 4046ha at Broomehill and he promised his brother Brendan, who was also competing in Alexandra at the weekend, he 

would help him to shear some sheep today. 

Vickers, the top New Zealand finalist, earned a place in the New Zealand shearing team for a transtasman test this month in 

Warrnambool, Victoria. He joins shearers Angus Moore, of Ward, and John Kirkpatrick, of Napier, and wool handlers Sheree 

Alabaster, of Taihape, and Rocky Hape-Taite, of Dannevirke. 

Tony Coster, of Rakaia, was third in the open final on Saturday, Mana Te Whata, of Mossburn, fourth, Charlie O'Neill, of 

Alexandra, fifth, and Nathan Stratford, of Invercargill, sixth. 

The open woolhandling final pitted experienced wool handlers Joel Henare, of Gisborne, and Tina Rimene, of Hawarden, 

against two relative newcomers, Cushla Abraham and Sharnie Graham, both of Masterton. 

Henare was elated to win the title, saying it was "a dream come true". 

He first competed in the fine wool championships in the junior wool-handling section as a 12-year-old, he said. 

Rimene had been his mentor. 

Henare also won the Gina Nathan Memorial Trophy for best quality points. 

The winner of the teams section was the Lyon Wannabees, with the Broomehill Hustlers second. 

The New Zealand Merino team (Colin O'Neill, Tony Coster and Nathan Stratford) beat the Perth team (Damien and Brendan 

Boyle, and Todd Wegner) in the transtasman contest. 

The senior shearing title went to Brett Roberts, of Mataura. 

Kodi Hawkins, of Martinborough, won the senior wool handling title and Raylene Johnson, of Milton, won the junior wool 

handling section. 
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Night Pennant Tennis  

Competition 
A Night Pennant Tennis  

competition between 

Gnowangerup and Tambellup  

Tennis Clubs is planned again for 

this season. 

 

We are considering a changed for-

mat with fixtures to be played in February and March 

2013. 

 

Please send your name to Stuart Witham (0428 919 527) 

or Kylie Lockyer (0499 577 011) if you are interested.   

Tambellup Tennis Club 

FIXTURES 
3 NOV Handicap Mixed Doubles 

10 NOV Social Tennis 

16 NOV Mixed Open Doubles  

  Tournament (Friday) 

24 NOV Social Tennis 

1 DEC Social Tennis 

8 DEC Social Tennis 

15 DEC Social Tennis 

22 DEC Social Tennis & Christmas Drinks 

29 DEC Social Tennis 

All Social Tennis days in 2012 will begin at 2pm. 

Broomehill Golf Club 2012 
 

The end of the 2012 season ended with our annual Wind up and Presentation night held on Friday 12th October 

which was a 3 course catered dinner for members and families.  It was a great night to end a successful year on 

the course which saw Broomehill host the annual Police and Rotary Day which proved to be an outstanding 

event with approximately 75 golfers taking part. 
 

Our Open Day in July again was a success with good numbers and some fantastic scores, we thank our ongoing 

sponsors for their generous support in making this event a highlight of the golfing year. 
 

Also a huge thank you is extended to our weekly sponsors for their generous donations and trophies,  small 

clubs such as ours rely on the support of local businesses greatly and we appreciate their help immensely. 
 

Congratulations to our award winners this year as listed below, well played and we look forward to the 2013 

season. 
 

 MEN    Sponsor    Winner 

 A grade Champ   D & J Kempin    Charles Russell 

 A grade R/up   D & H Bignell    Peter Dewar 

 B grade Champ   J Baynes    David Mathwin 

 B Grade R/up   Club     Kevin Winspear 

 Eclectic    G Fletcher    Charles Russell 

 Eclectic R/up   Club     Simon Hanna 

 Most times H/cap Broken Club     Alan Goodall 

 

9 HOLE 
 Champion   P Rae     Phil Rae 

 Plate    B&B Sanger    Andrew Woithe 

 Eclectic    D Kempin    Colin McAndrew 

 

 Ferrets Winner   C Russell    Charles Russell 

 Ferrets Winner   C Russell    Peter Dewar 

Bootscooting 
For fun, fitness and fine music with friends. Beginner and intermediate dances. Monday and Wednesday 

mornings 9:30am to 11:30am at the Broomehill Complex, $3:00 per person. All ages and fitness levels 

welcome.  

Bootscooting for beginners, Tuesday nights 7pm to 9pm and Saturday afternoons 1pm to 3pm at the 

Broomehill Hall. $3:00 per person.  
 

Inquiries contact Carole 98241354 or 0488944416. 
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DID  YOU  KNOW...                                                                
 

Children learn language by copying and modeling others. 

If you yell and swear, your child will yell and swear as well!                                                  

IS YOUR LITTLE ONE ALWAYS MISBEHAVING? 

 

If you are having trouble controlling your child’s behaviour, there is 

help out there.  

Please ask one of the A Smart Start committee members (Sue 
Sheridan, Chris Mathews, Jane Cunningham, Carolyn Cunningham, 
Fiona Thorn or Connie Witham) and they will help you organise  

support. 

 

DOES YOUR LITTLE ONE DRAW ON THE WALLS? 

 

 Buy a container of large pavement chalks and let them draw on 

the path outside. When they have finished, simply hose it off. 

 

 Fill a small container or bucket with water and provide them 

with an assortment of items: brushes—paint, scrubbing, 

toothbrushes etc, leaves, feathers, rulers, twigs, and let them 

‘paint’ on the walls and paths.  When it dries, it disappears! 

       Always supervise around water and don't forget to slip, slop,  

       slap when outside! 

 

 In a container place assorted paper and cards, pencils, crayons, 

markers etc. Have a ‘special’ time when the box is bought out 

and you and your little one can play together. When finished 

pack it away. This makes drawing a fun activity and it can be 

used as a reward. 
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The Pre primary and Year 1 children at Tambellup Primary School won the 

‘Making a Difference ‘ award at the 2012 Children’s Week Awards. They were    
acknowledged for the wonderful effort they put into the Biggest Morning tea for 
Cancer.  
 

Nine lucky children, Mrs Sheridan and Mrs Norris made a day trip to Perth on 
Wednesday 24th October to receive the award from the Education Minister. Each 
child was presented with a medallion and a certificate and the class received a 
large bag of picture books which will be placed in the school library.  
 

Over the 10 years that the children in the Pre primary  / Year 1 class have been 
holding the Biggest Morning Tea they have raised over $10,000. This amount 
could not have been achieved without the support of the school and the entire 
Tambellup community. THANK YOU! 
 

**A very special THANK YOU to Mrs Norris for driving us to Perth. 

 

 

 The children with Lissie the Road Safety lizard. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With Fairy Queen Carolyn, the  

Children’s Week Ambassador 
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From the desk of Wendy Russell 

I’VE FOUND SOMETHING AMAZING and I have to share it with you!  

I have started my own business and I thought I’d let everyone know what I’m doing.  

I’m now working with Herbalife International! Have you heard of them? Have you tried their products?  

WOW! You know, Herbalife are the largest and fastest growing health and nutrition company in the world. 

They’re now over 30 years in business and are licensed in over 84 countries. They have now past over $5 

billion in sales a year. Incredible!  

Good nutrition makes good sense. Poor nutrition is the cause of many health related issues including mi-

graines, diabetes, cholesterol, high or low blood pressure, seasonal allergies, asthma, ulcers, heartburn, anxi-

ety, stress, sleep disorders, arthritis, fibromyalgia, osteoporosis, PMS, menopause, and even ADD and ADH. 

The number one complaint people have today is fatigue.  

Herbalife promotes proper nutrition and a healthy lifestyle through the retail of products targeted at specific 

health conditions, including:  

• Weight management  

• Digestive health  

• Heart health  

• Women’s health  

• Men’s health  

• Children’s health  

We run a Webinar every Wednesday Night at 7:45 Australian EST time to explain more about these 
incredible products. There is no obligation just listen and watch online.  

You can register weekly for FREE at: www.unitedonlinebusiness.com/movienight 

Millions of people rely on Herbalife products for healthy weight management and personal care. I will send 

you an invitation to my Great Shape Today Online Community please check your emails.  

Herbalife products are doctor formulated and safe for everyone. Each product is developed by a team of over 

30 doctors and scientists called the Herbalife Medical Advisory Board, which includes the esteemed Dr. Louis 

Ignarro, Nobel Prize winner for research in the field of cardiovascular health. This team ensures that 

Herbalife’s products are all natural and of pharmaceutical grade, the highest standard in the world.  

Herbalife backs their products with a 100% money-back-guarantee, companies don’t do this unless they truly 
believe in what they’re offering. There are no ‘magical’ or ‘quick fix’ ingredients, just good nutrition from high 
quality fruit, vegetable and herbal extracts. I truly believe in what they’re offering. There are no ‘magical’ or 
‘quick fix’ ingredients, just good nutrition from high quality fruit, vegetable and herbal extracts that gives your 
body absorbable nutrition so it can take care of itself! 

Since I have started my business and been using the products I have experienced better sleep, off 
high blood pressure and high cholesterol tablets, I have  greater energy and lost 44cm in body fat, 

and 25kgs. 

Most of my business is done online, over the phone and via the mail. However, I am so excited 

that I can’t help to share these products also with you since I FEEL SO GREAT!!  

If you know anyone who’d be interested in having more energy, managing their weight or improving their 

overall health, let them know that I’m involved with Herbalife and I would be more than happy to help them. 

I give everyone a complimentary personal wellness goals consultation – and I don’t believe in pressure sales.  

If you’re currently buying supplements or nutritional products yourself we should take a look to see if I have 

similar products that may work better for you. If there is anything I can do for you or someone you know, 

then I am excited to help you along the road of nutritional well-being.  

As I mentioned, the purpose of this letter is to simply share these amazing products with you and let you 

know that I’m in business. So please, keep my phone number handy and if you can think of someone who 

you feel may be interested in Herbalife products, have them call me. I would very much appreciate it!  
If you’d like to learn more about Herbalife products, then please feel free to get in touch. Check out my con-

tact information below.  
We offer referral discounts and Herbalife offers loyalty volume point discounts.  I can show you how you can 
get discounts off your products or even products for free and with the guaranteed world class products you 
have nothing to lose expect the health concerns you have always wanted to change! 
I look forward to hearing from you. 

To Your Health, 

Wendy Russell 

  
Powered by: United Online  

Business Mail:   PO Box 92, KATANNING   WA   6317   

Phone:    6272 9151 

Mobile:   0409 083 151 

Product Website:  www.wendyr.herbalhub.com.au 

Business Opportunity     www.youwin2.com 

Free Online Presentations: 

Monday Night Business Opportunity Information:  

www.unitedonlinebusiness.com/webinar (1st Monday of the month) 

Wednesday Night Product Information: www.unitedonlinebusiness.com/movienight 

http://www.unitedonlinebusiness.com/movienight
http://www.youwin2.com
http://www.unitedonlinebusiness.com/webinar
http://www.unitedonlinebusiness.com/movienight
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WOULD UP TO $200 PER CHILD HELP PAY FOR THEIR SPORTING CLUB FEES? 
KidSport will assist eligible families to receive up to $200 annually for each of their children aged between 5 – 18 years, to 

subsidise fees to join a sport and recreation club. 

Eligible families include those with health care cards or pension concession cards, or those referred by other community 

groups such as schools, juvenile justice teams, government agencies and health practitioners. These groups are known as 

referral agents. 

The process for accessing KidSport is simple!  

Kids and parents/guardians can complete the application by picking one up from the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup office or 

their website. The parent/guardian fills in the application and takes it to be validated at the local government they reside in. 

A photocopy of the health care card or pension concession card must be attached. 

Alternatively, referral agents may assist in filling out the application, complete their section on the back and give it to the  

parent/guardian to sign. The parent/guardian will take the voucher to the sport or recreation club for processing when  

registering their children. The club will then invoice the Shire. It‘s that easy! - To find out who the Referral Agents are in your 

community please contact the Shire.  

For more information regarding KidSport please contact the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup by calling (08) 9825 3555, visit 

the Shire website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au or call/email the Club Development Officer, Amelia Bishop, on 0417 484 619, 

cdo@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

“ENABLING THE CHILDREN OF BROOMEHILL-

TAMBELLUP TO PARTICIPATE IN COMMUNITY SPORT 

AND RECREATION, NO MATTER THEIR FINANCIAL 

CIRMCUMSTANCES.” 

 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:cdo@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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RISK FREE 

30 DAY MONEY BACK GUARANTEE 

SHAKE TRIAL 

Lose up to15kg  

FAST!  

(08) 62729151 

www.g8shape.com 

GREAT SHAPE TODAY 
 

 

 

 

If you are looking at buying, selling or leasing 
              Rural Properties  

call Graham Jones on 0427 261 009 

Your local real estate sales representative for 
       the Great Southern & South Coastal areas 

Perth Office:  (08) 6253 8615      Fax:  (08) 6253 8730           Email: graham@primariesre.com.au 

18 Wellard Street , Bibra Lake   WA   6163 

 

 2937 
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Pallinup Contracting Pty Ltd 

For all your earthworks 
Servicing your local area 

Call 0428 789 493 
pallinupcontracting@bigpond.com 



 

                                                                                    BT TIMES                                                                                        25                                                                               
  

**OPENING AVAILABLE** 
 

*CLEAN RELIABLE TEAM* 
 

**4 OR 5 STAND** 
 

CONTACT:  

PAUL—0437 549 000 

TASAH—0404 533 031 

 

JAVE FASHION 

For all of your Dressmaking, Repairs 

or Alterations contact 

Bridal, Evening wear, Day wear 

(casual or tailored), Formals, Special 

Occasions or Mens Casual wear. 

JAN VESEY 9824 1405 

 

Tiny’s  

Shearing  

Service 

WORK WANTED! 

Ring Trevor for dates 

T: 9825 1199 M: 0429 684 732 

 

Hannaford Seedmaster   
Services 

Katanning and Districts 

 

Cleaning, grading and seed  
treatment requirements available 

 

DEREK BATCHELOR 

9824 1360 or 0428 241 306 

Broomehill Imperial Hotel 
9824 1222 

OPEN:  

12noon 7 days  

COUNTER MEALS:  

12-2pm and 6-8pm 
 

Great Southern Hwy 

Broomehill 
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Great Southern Regional Business  

Association Inc 

T: 9881 3000 M: 0437 209 692 

E: gsrba@westnet.com.au 

OFFICE HOURS—10.00am – 3.00pm 

Monday to Friday 

WHEATBELT SOUTH 

Scott Ballantyne 

Manager 

 

Super Spreading, Mulesing, Grain Carting 

Broomehill  

Contractors 
Contact Kevin 

T: 9824 1218 M: 0427 961 810 

Mobile Phone 

SCREEN REPAIRS 
 

For most makes and models           
including iphones. 

 

Call or message Scott 

0457 007 661 

Trevor & Aileen 

27 Garrity St (Great Southern Hwy) Tambellup 

9825 1182, tprout@katel.net.au 

Competitive Rates, Self Catered or B&B, 3 Bedroom House, Fully 

Furnished, All linen supplied. 

 

Holiday House  - Denmark 

‘The Denmark Getaway’ 
Modern 4 bedroom, 2 bathroom, 
fully equipped house with linen  

included. 

5 min walk from town! 

Please contact 9848 2055 or  

accommodation@denmark.com.au 
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With fire season is approaching— 

Slashing service also available! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

THE RURAL MARKETING SPECIALIST 

www.primaries.com.au 

LIVESTOCK –Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

Wayne Fuchsbichler 0429 314 703 

WOOL—Tim Chapman 

 0427 857 552 

 Matt Pedersen 

 0428 929 751 

 

Tambellup Post 
Cafe 

Janene and Peter 
9825 1169 

Mon—Fri 9-5 
(closed 12-1) 

Coffee, Biscuits and 
Slices.  

Dine in—Take away 

 

WATER 

CARTING 

AVAILABLE 

BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK & 

FARM WORKS 
Your LOCAL people servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and  

surrounds. 

“Quality Domestic Earthmoving at Competitive Rates” 

House and Shed Pads, Site Levelling, Trenching, Yard Cleanups, Post 
Hole Boring, Waste removal, Urban and Rural Fencing, Pallet lifting, Sand 

and Gravel also some Garden Soils - subject to availability. 

Phone: Jacko or Anne 

0439 241 309 or 9824 1309 

Broomehill Post Office and 

Hardware 

Not only do we have Australia Post products and Bill 

paying but we also have a range of  

stationary and hardware products, and if we don’t 

have it we will try our hardest to get it for you.  

 Give Murray, Susan or Colleen a call 98241246. 

 

Open Monday – Friday but won’t 

say no to a call on the  

weekend. 
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$5.00 per bag 

Corey and Shannon Hull 9825 1176 

 Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 

Private Physiotherapist for all aches, pains, sports injuries, neck 

and back problems. 

Get those nagging injuries seen before they become a real problem. 

Open ALL day Monday, Wednesday and Friday with same day 

appointments usually available. 

Private health rebate apply. DVA and Workers Comp cover. 

9831 2237 or 0438 137 851 

Kojonup Hospital, Spring Street, Kojonup 

Broomehill Transport Service 

For all of your li8vestock cartage. 

Sheep anywhere, Cattle anytime! 

GINO 

BASSANESE 

P/F 9824 1235 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

Henry Jones  

Winery & Cafe 

Open Tuesday to  

Sunday for unique 

European tastes and  

fantastic local wines. 

The Petticoat Lane Op-Shop is open Thursdays 1pm 

to 3:30pm & the 1st Saturday of the month 10am to 

12pm, at the Broomehill CWA rooms, 42 India St. ½ 

price specials and $5.00 bag of clothes, linen, house-

hold items, books, toys and more. 4kg bag of cut rags 

$5.00 each. Great for workshop, garage and house-

hold use. Come in and pick up some cheap Christmas 

gifts, cards or a tree. Last trading day 13th Dec. 

Watch for our ―Op-shop open‖ signs when you drive 

through Broomehill. 

After hours inquiries contact Carole 98241354, 

0488944416 or Edna 98241208.  

Broomehill / Tambellup RBC 

Rams for sale, easy care EBV‘s available. 

9825 3083 

0419 193 744 
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Residential & Commercial  plumbing and 

drainage. Maintenance plumbing and gas in-

stallation. 

JAMES BEATON                  

0419 909 794       

PL LIC 6270 

GF 007353 

 Zadow’s Crutching Service 

Mark 0439 945 955 

 

 
 

Four stand crutching unit.  

Competitive Rates. Clean Job! 

 

Local—Affordable—Reliable 
 

Contact Phil 

0427 251 133 AH 9825 1133 

  

Lance and Jo 9824 1552, 0422 213 274 

Trade painter, Roof tiler, Gardening, Mowing, Weeding, 

General Maintenance...... 

 

For all your  

Modern Cloth Nappy needs 

www.rascalrumps.com.au 

facebook.com/RascalRumps 

 

 

Lee and Erin Jamieson 

9825 1070 

0428 251 029 

erin@rascalrumps.com.au 

 

 

We come to you, mobile computer problem solving. 

Repairs - upgrades - networking - new systems - 2nd hand 

sales - software problem solving - website design and  

publishing - in home computer lessons. 

For free advice just contact us - no fix no cost to you. 

 

PAUL R PELLANT 

T: 9825 3068  M: 0417 955 601 

E: mail@ruraltech.info 

W: www.ruraltech.info 
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TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM BT TIMES 
 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP 

46—48 NORRISH ST 

TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

(08) 9825 3555 

POSTAGE 

PAID 

ADVERTISING RATES 

Local Business and Community Groups; 

 Full Page       $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   FREE 

 Eighth of A4 page   FREE 

Out of Shire; 

 Full Page    $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   $17 inc GST 

 Eighth of A4 page   $9 inc GST 

SUBMISSION DETAILS 

Please forward all Community News, Events 
and other information to; 

 

EMAIL; news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

FAX; 9825 1152 

POSTAL; 46-48 Norrish St 

Tambellup WA 6320 
 

By the 25th of the Month. 

Calendar 

NOVEMBER 
1 BH HISTORICAL SOCIETY MTG 

2 DRUMMUSTER 

6 DOG VACCINATION CLINIC 

12 BH GOLF CLUB AGM 

16 TA TENNIS OPEN MIXED  

 TOURNAMENT 

22 COUNCIL MEETING 

23 BH PRIMARY SCHOOL MARKET DAY 

30 JEWELPANI & PHOENIX TRADING 
SHOPPING DAY 

 

DECEMBER 
1 BH GARAGE SALE / MARKET DAY 

5 TA COMFORT QUILTS MORN TEA 

9 BH ANGLICAN CHURCH CAROL 
SERVICE 


